IAAE Board Meeting

Saturday, August 28, 2009
Ensminger Room, Iowa State University—Ames

Minutes

The meeting was called to order by President Mark Williams at 9:09 AM.

Adoption of the Agenda: Matt Eddy moved to adopt the agenda with flexibility, seconded by Katie McWhirter, motion passed.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Minutes of the previous board meeting were presented by Scott Johnson. Brad Kinsinger moved to accept the report, seconded by Tiffany Johnston, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Barb Lemmer stated that the General Account has $24,147.30, the Conference Account has $39,281.55, and the Region III CD has $5,000. We just received the invoice for the 2009 Summer Conference and will pay that soon. Jeff Mayes moved to approve the report, seconded by Katie McWhirter, motion passed.
Ex-Officio Reports:
· ISU-AgEd: Dr. Greg Miller said that teacher education numbers are climbing and that enrollment for the future appears solid. Dr. Greg Miller and Dr. Wade Miller will split duties representing ISU on the IAAE Board.
· Governor’s Council on Ag Ed: Katie McWhirter reported that the recommended names to serve on the council have been sent to the Governor for selection.
· Iowa FFA Foundation: Matt Eddy stated that the Enrichment Center is progressing as scheduled and that Stine Seed sales this fall will be important. The Foundation Board is currently addressing plans for a transition when Wayne Nattress steps down from his position.
· Team AgEd: Mark Williams said plans are coming together for the structure and make-up of the board. Goals and objectives are currently being organized. The intention is to establish common objectives and a vision for Agriculture Education in Iowa.
· ISU Ag Ed Club: Bret Spurgin reported that 29 students signed up to join the Ag Ed Club this fall. They also have a new graduate student serving as the advisor. Bret said he will collect membership forms for IAAE. The IAAE pays half of the student membership, which is $5 of the $10 owed.
Committee Reports:
· Administrative: No report.
· Conference Planning: Tiffany Johnston said the committee will be meeting after the board meeting.

· Educational Development: No report.

· Membership Services: Brad Kinsinger said the committee is working on marketing benefits of membership and that if anyone has and ideas to contact him.
· Policy Development: Jeff Mayes stated that initial plans to have something at the Animal Learning Center at the Iowa State Fair fell through. 
Old Business:
· Newsletter/Website: Matt Eddy is trying to utilize options with Google to post IAAE information due to difficulties with the www.agiowa.org website. This is meant to be a temporary fix until other options for webpage management are pursued. We will need to inform the membership about the website change.
· NAAE Directory: Mark Williams requested board members to complete the information requested on the form so that he could send it in.

· Membership Report: Barb Lemmer reported that there are 141 paid members and that 44 more members are needed to meet the budgeted membership for the current year. There are over 50 potential members in the state. Barb will send out the previous year’s membership to Vice Presidents to assist in the membership drive this fall.
· 2009 Final Conference Report: Barb Lemmer stated that 3 payments are needed for the 2008 conference and that about 45 need to pay for the 2009 conference.
· NQPS: Dale Gruis encouraged Vice Presidents to have a district in-service this fall to provide reinforcement from the materials covered at the conference. He said that Iowa probably covered NQPS at the Summer Conference better than most other states.
· Conference Contracted Services Evaluation: Mark Williams suggested that the board look into updating the evaluation process for positions contracted out by the IAAE. Katie McWhirter moved to place the current contractual duties on Google Docs to revise for the current year; Kevin Blair seconded the motion and the motion passed. The board will look to update the duties at the November meeting.
New Business:
· Mentor Program News: Katie McWhirter encouraged Vice Presidents to contact new instructors in their respective districts. Brittany Elmquist has a list of new instructors if needed.
· CASE Curriculum/Funding: Matt Eddy informed the board that the curriculum is currently in the piloting stage and is possibility the best instructional material available to date. Curriculum materials are currently offered in the Plant Science and Animal Science areas. Costs of the materials and possible funding sources were discussed as well as the possibility of offering training for the program in Iowa.
· 2010 Conference Suggestions: Mark Williams requested direction from the board regarding use of the Enrichment Center at the 2010 conference. The board encourages the Conference Planning Committee to incorporate the Enrichment Center as part of the 2010 Conference as desired. Regarding the potential full transition in 2011; lodging is among the major concerns. The board encouraged the Conference Planning Committee to collect information as requested in order to make a sound decision next year.
· NAAE Conference: Mark Williams discussed travel plans for the conference with the attendees.
· District In-Service: Vice Presidents were encouraged to continue NQPS from summer conference and were instructed to contact ISU, Iowa FFA Foundation, and respective Community Colleges to inform them of dates, times, and schedules in case they want to be a part of the event.
· Region III 2012: Matt Eddy presented an example proposal for Region III Conference. The board will consider proposals for Region III at the November meeting.
Adjournment: Jeff Mayes moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Barry Clough, motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 AM.
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